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March 6, 2012           
 
Louis Slade 
Dominion Resources 
120 Tredegar St.  
Richmond, VA 23219 
 
Dear Louis, 
 
The purpose of this letter is to advise the members of the Generator Requirements at the Transmission 
Interface Standard Drafting Team of the results of a Level 1 Appeal of the recirculation ballots 
conducted for FAC-003-3 and FAC-003-x. The Appeal was filed on behalf of Exelon Corporation, alleging 
that the drafting team made a substantive change to both FAC-003-3 and FAC-003-x between the 
initial and the recirculation ballots.   
 
In accordance with the Standard Processes Manual, the appeal was submitted to Herbert Schrayshuen, 
NERC’s Vice President of Standards and Training.  Mr. Schrayshuen reviewed available evidence from 
the appellant, the drafting team, and the standards staff and concluded that the change made to the 
standards prior to the recirculation ballot did change the scope of applicability and he ruled that the 
standards should have been posted for successive rather than recirculation ballots.   
 
On February 23, 2012 the Standards Committee’s Executive Committee (SCEC) reviewed the results of 
Mr. Schrayshuen’s findings and agreed with Mr. Schrayshuen’s conclusions.  As a result, the SCEC 
directed the standards staff to void the results of the recirculation ballots for FAC-003-3 and FAC-003-x 
and, through this letter, is remanding FAC-003-3 and FAC-003-x to the Project 2010-07 – Generator 
Requirements at the Transmission Interface Standard Drafting Team.  The SCEC directs the drafting 
team to take into account the issues raised in the Exelon appeal and either:  

• Modify the language  added following the initial ballot and then post the standard for a 
successive ballot, or 

• Remove the language added following the initial ballot and go directly to recirculation ballot. 

 
Thank you in advance for your prompt attention to these issues and for the GO-TO Standard Drafting 
Team’s commitment of time and energy to reliable operations and the resolution of stakeholder 
concerns through the NERC standards process. Please do not hesitate to contact me or NERC standards 
staff should you have any questions. 
 

Allen Mosher 
Standards Committee Chair 



 

 

Sincerely,  

 
Allen Mosher 
Standards Committee Chair 
 
cc:  Herbert Schrayshuen 
  Steven T. Naumann 
 


